## Elsen, Nikki

Subject:

FW: My neighborhood and the conditional use permit for the Erickson home

From: tpinter56@aol.com [mailto:tpinter56@aol.com]

Sent: Thursday, December 27, 2018 2:14 PM

To: ZZ Council Members; Gilman, Jason; Kabat, Tim; Lehrke, Teri

Subject: My neighborhood and the conditional use permit for the Erickson home

\*\*\* CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. \*\*\*

Dear Mayor Kabat, Council Members and City Planning,

I am reaching out to you regarding the proposed conditional use permit for the Erickson home at 3210 Farnam Street. I live directly across the street at 1253 Cliffwood Lane which is on the corner of Cliffwood Lane and Farnam Street.

I grew up in La Crosse and always loved this special neighborhood. When our home came up for sale we purchased it primarily because of the location. Never in a million years did we imagine being faced with living across the street from a group home owned by the Federal Government.

I am not going to take your time to reiterate the concerns and frustrations we have had regarding this issue over the past few months. I hope you will take time to read all the documents submitted on the Legislative Information Center. Please try to put yourself in our shoes and make a fully informed decision that meets the needs of the residents and taxpayers of La Crosse. I have personally spoken to veterans who say this is not the right location for this facility. A message that keeps being reiterated over and over.

This is a residential neighborhood that will be changed forever if the conditional use permit is approved. I am asking you to please keep this neighborhood as a single family residential neighborhood as it has been for over 50 years.

Thank you for taking your valuable time to hear my concerns!

Regards,

Terri Pinter 608-317-0106